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Weekly Newsletter 
 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome to this week’s newsletter. Firstly, I would 

like to provide a short update to the demolition work 

currently taking place at the school to our old Hall 

and Science Block. Good progress has been made 

and today, the main frame of the building has 

started to be taken down. After waiting so long for 

this project to get off the mark, it is so encouraging 

to see the work gathering pace to the extent that by 

the end of this half term, the building will have been 

taken down completely to ground level. 

The second key piece of information I wish to share 

is that we are aware that a growing number of local 

schools, in both Hertfordshire and Harrow, have 

seen a sharp increase in confirmed Covid cases. 

Thankfully, yet, this is not the case for St Joan’s, 

but we cannot be complacent. Therefore, as we do 

remind students and continue to undertake 

additional cleaning of surfaces, door handles etc in 

school, please reaffirm the importance of children 

sanitising their hands, particularly if travelling on 

public transport, where they should also still be 

wearing masks. 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

Today is the designated annual ‘Macmillan 

Coffee Morning’. As I mentioned last week, 

regrettably due to the current restrictions, we will 

be unable to support the event this year in the 

same way as previous years with a cake sale. 

However, as a school we would still like to donate 

to Macmillan Cancer Support because of the 

fantastic support they provide for those affected 

by cancer.  

Thank you for all those who have already 

responded to my request last week to consider 

donating. To those that have not yet been able to 

donate, please consider donating to this 

excellent cause via the ‘My Child at School’ app.  

 

OPEN EVENTS for prospective students 
 

 
 
We are all extremely proud of St Joan’s staff 

students and parents. Please can I ask you to 

spread the information about our Open Events to 

friends and associates who have children seeking 

admission to secondary school in September 2022. 

Our school website already has several useful 

short video presentations about school life at St 

Joan's and a virtual tour of the school facilities to 

assist families, as much as possible, with the key 

information prospective applicants should need to 

help make the best decision for their child.  

Information regarding admission to St Joan’s can 

be found on the school website through this link 

and application forms can be collected from the 

main school reception or by emailing 

admissions@joa.herts.sch.uk 

http://www.joa.herts.sch.uk/282/admissions
mailto:admissions@joa.herts.sch.uk
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Library Books 

Before lockdown, we encouraged as many 

students as possible to borrow reading books 

from the school library. As such, we had more 

than 600 books on loan. Now that we are back, it 

would be great if all of these resources were 

available again for the entire student body. The 

students have been sent individual emails letting 

them know that they have overdue books, but it 

would be a great help if you, the parents, could 

help us in finding any school library books that 

might still be at home, and ensure that they are 

returned. 

 
 

PFA News 
  
Each week we will be updating you on our 
PFA news and any events and raffles coming up. 
  

So far 170 parents have signed up to 
easyfundraising which has raised £3,700 for our 
school.  
  
These donations will make a BIG difference and 
you can help during this difficult time too - it only 
takes 2 minutes to sign up and 4,500+ shops will 
donate for free, every time you shop with them! 
Visit: easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stjoanarcpfa 
 

Bronze DofE 2021 

 
Congratulations to the 70 students from Year 10 
and Year 11 on completing their Duke of Edinburgh 
Bronze expedition in the beautiful countryside near 
Lambourn (well known for training race horses).  
 
Thank you to the staff who supported this event (Mr 
Naylor, Miss Marshall, Dr Keenlyside and Miss 
Fenton) and Ocean Rock who helped to make the 
weekend such a galloping success.  
 

 
 
Pupil Absence 
 
We are currently experiencing problems with the 
absence line app, particularly with texts.  Please 
could parents either phone the main school number 
01923 773881 and press 1 for the absence line or 
email admin@joa.herts.sch.uk 

https://deref-mail.com/mail/client/-5-cjBvQOGI/dereferrer/?redirectUrl=http%3A%2F%2Ft.e.easyfundraising.org.uk%2Fr%2F%3Fid%3Dh3d8574ad%2C29146c1f%2C25950543%26p1%3Dstjoanarcpfa
mailto:admin@joa.herts.sch.uk
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CHILDHOOD CANCER AWARENESS 
 
September is ‘Childhood Cancer Awareness’ 
month. The Government does not provide funding 
to promote awareness of childhood cancer and so, 
like many very good causes, it is left to individuals 
or groups to raise funds and support.  
 
As many of you will be aware, one of our former 
students, Grace Gaskell, very sadly lost her 
amazing fight for life last year. Grace’s story is 
beautifully articulated, from both Grace’s personal 
perspective, but also that of her parents and family 
on her facebook page. Stories like that of Grace are 
also published on the Headsmart website which 
provides valuable advice and support for families 
who have to face the extraordinary challenges 
when supporting a child with cancer. The website 
is a tool that provides schools, homes and colleges 
clear information about the early identification, 
signs and symptoms of brain tumours. 
 
https://www.headsmart.org.uk/ 
 
 
NEWS FROM ACCENT CATERING 
 
From the 1st October 2021, there is a substantial 
change to the law in terms of food labelling 
requirements, known as ‘Natasha’s Law’. Our 
catering partners, Accent Catering, make all their 
pre-packaged goods fresh every day on site and 
are fully prepared to comply with these new 
regulations. The new recipes this term have been 
introduced to fully meet the needs of our students, 
but if your child is unable to find what they need, 
please encourage them to speak to a member of 
the catering team who will be ready to assist them. 
 
CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
 
They say that “comparison is the thief of joy” - this 
Sunday’s readings share a theme of jealousy. In 
the First Reading, God shares his Spirit with 70 of 
the elders of the people of Israel and they begin to 
prophesy. Previously Moses had been the only one 
who had spoken for God. Joshua, who is jealous 
for Moses, tells Moses to stop them. Moses 

however is pleased and wishes that God would 
share his Spirit with all the people. 
 
Similarly, in the Gospel, the disciple John tells 
Jesus that they had encountered a man who is not 
one of the twelve disciples casting out demons, and 
tried to stop him. Jesus however, like Moses, is 
pleased that there are others doing these things in 
his name. 
 
So often we can get jealous of others who are doing 
good things and receiving opportunities that we 
believe that only we deserve. We can feel less 
special because others are achieving the same 
level of success or being given the same reward as 
us - perhaps we feel that we have worked harder 
and deserve it more. 
 
Such attitudes rob us of joy and can leave us bitter, 
jealous and ungrateful. Instead let us try and 
celebrate and rejoice with those who are doing well 
- even those who are doing better than us. In this 
way we begin to find joy in the success of others 
that isn’t threatened by comparison or jealously. 
 
Dcn. Liam, Chaplain 
 

† † † † † † † † † † † † † † † † † 
 

Wishing you every blessing for the week ahead. 

Mr Peter Sweeney – Headteacher 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/625729188151341/
https://www.headsmart.org.uk/

